
AYSO: REGION 23 BOARD MEETING 
MEETING: February 9, 2020 

 
Start @ 6:36 
Notes approval @6:37 
Members Present:  
Mario Rivera 
Jeremy Davis 
Monique Davis 
Yovani Ramos 
Stephanie Miller  
Steve Hornstra 
Art Gonzalez 
Jenny Gonzalez 
Ray Napoles 

Tino Nevarez 
Jamal Chavez 
Celena Davis 
Joshua Davis 
Yvette Salas 
Manuel Julien 
Carlo Marquez 
Michele Robles  
George Martinez (6:48)

 
OLD NEWS 
 

- Area Playoffs -few teams made it to section on 2/22. No complaints. 
- Board Dinner Very nice venue. Everyone seemed to have a good time.  
- Moving and painting bin Complete and looks good. We will eventually try to move it to the old location 
@ Newton. We need to add cement.  
 

NEW NEWS  
 

- Spring Select Ongoing. Teams seem to be doing well. Standings are up.  
 
- Eagle Classic Cancelled Unable to decide on a date this year. Next year it will be the final weekend of 
April regardless.  
 
- Update on Lights They are on a boat traveling from China. We avoided additional tariffs, we also hope 
to avoid the Coronavirus.  
 
- EXPO (March 20-22) The region will cover the entire cost of going for registration. Do it quickly. Saturday 
night will have a regional dinner. Email Jeremy once you’ve registered. The region will reimburse for 
parking if you do or don’t stay at the hotel.    
 
- Spring Rec. Numbers seem low, but normal for this time of the year. We will have an even number of 
teams. We need help to get coaches, etc.  If needed, we will hold a meeting to recruit coaches. Please 
come out and help. Registration closes 2/15. Season begins 3/28-5/16 for 8 weeks.  
 
- Calendar Updated calendar will be available on the website.  
 

FUTURE NEWS 
 

- Positions Needed for Fall 
 - Playground Looking for an assistant to help Martha.  



 
- Schoolyard Jenny and Art Gonzalez will be helping. We need 1 more person to help out. It’s 1 
hour per week, with no practices. 

  
 - Uniforms Jamal Chavez will be helping Jenae this year, thanks!  
 

- Snack Bar We will make a schedule of board members to be in the snack bar at all times. We all 
need a training day to ensure all board members are on the same page and have the same 
understanding. Lynn will be in charge of purchasing and Monique will be in charge of staffing. 
 
- New Regional Commissioner We need elections to be held in July. Jeremy will not be doing it 
again. It’s time for a change. There will be a transition period this fall to help with training. 
 
Congratulations to John Barrera and Danny Gomez who were observed for the intermediate 
referee! =)  

  
Meeting Adjourned: 7:29 

NEXT MEETING IS SUNDAY, MARCH 8, 2020 (6:30PM) 

 

“Volunteering is the ultimate exercise in 
democracy. You vote in elections once a year but 

when you volunteer, you vote every day about the 
kind of community you want to live in.” 


